Kingfield Neighborhood Association Meeting

July 13, 2011
Present:   Randy Niemiec, Brook Lemm-Tabor, Scott Bordon, Marshall Onsrud, Arthur Knowles,  Pam Taylor, Rachel Bond, Joby Lynn Sassily- James, Chris Sur, Jon Barber, Mark Brandow, Tamara Eirten; Victoria Pena.
Staff:  Sarah Linnes-Robinson
Guest:  KFNA Alternate Bryan Thorton, KFNA Board Alternate; Matt Perry, East Harriet Neighborhood Association representative; Meg Hoyt-Niemiec, Julie _____neighbor from 3900 block of Garfield, Ben Rasmussen 3700 block of Pillsbury, Council Member Elizabeth Glidden
I.  COMMUNITY FORUM:  Scott welcomed everyone to the meeting and encouraged our guests to speak if they had an item to bring to the Board.
A.  Meg Hoyt-Niemiec spoke to note obvious drug transactions occurring within our neighborhood.

1.  Discussion ensued.

2.  Ideas were shared as to how to deal with this issue

a.  similar issue in Kingfield not too long ago.  What types of actions were taken by neighbors then?

B.  Matt Perry – gave update on Nicollet Avenue road reconstruction project, patio ordinances, road reconstruction survival guide update

1.  Road reconstruction

a.  Businesses wish to have 46’ wide roadway rather than 42’

b.  Possible alleviation of bump outs
c.  More pedestrian friendly

d.  The current plan is to start at the northern end of the planned reconstruction and move south

2.  Patio ordinances being reworked

3.  Survival Guide still in progress

C.  Elizabeth Glidden – wanted to raise another timeline regarding the Nicollet Avenue Reconstruction.  She also remarked on the curb-to-curb width.  She asked for KFNA input on this process.  The narrower streets would allow for the creation of boulevards and better sidewalks.
1.  Arthur noted that due to business traffic at 38th and Nicollet that the narrowing of traffic lanes does not seem wise.  It was also mentioned that many businesses have a petition started requesting the width be no less than 46' feet wide.
2.  Elizabeth noted that this particular intersection will be wider
3.  The idea of the streetcar and bicycle friendliness was also addressed. 

II.  REPORTS – 
A.  Secretaries report – June minutes – Scott asked for comments and Pam asked to add an attachment to further explain her proposal.  She also wanted the minutes amended to further explain the differentiation between CPaS and her proposal.  These items will be addressed in the recorded minutes and a copy of her plan will be attached.  Chris motioned to approve the minutes and Rachel seconded it with the aforementioned amendments.  The minutes were unanimously approved by those present.
B.  Treasurer’s Report – 
1.  Monthly Report – this will be provided to the Board each month.  Sarah gave an overview.    She stated we are on the new fiscal year moving forward.
2.  She will meet with the State Auditors tomorrow

a.  process takes a long time anticipated results Jan/Feb. 2012

C.  Lakes District Council Representive – petitioned the neighborhood for interest in assuming this role. (Matt Perry is currently chairing this Council)
1.  Ben Rasmussen interested in taking this position.  He is a transplant to the Twin Cities and found the position of liaison on behalf of the neighborhood to the Lakes District Council to be both personally and professionally of interest to him.

2.  Sarah noted she had mailed the liaison responsibility sheet to Ben and he had no reservations with the job description

3.  Chris motioned that Ben Rasmussen be appointed as representative to the Lakes District Council; Tamara seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.

III.
NEW BUSINESS
A.  Church of the Latter Day Saints – Victoria Pena, Sarah Gleason, (neighbor) and Scott met with members of the Church of Latter Day Saints to do a Community Service project in the neighborhood and how we could support this effort.
1.  Date:  August 20.  Would like to do a neighborhood clean-up on this date.
2.  Scott asked if there were other possible ideas for projects

3.  Arthur noted that adding a record keeping of the location of graffiti in the neighborhood would be valuable and possibly incorporating primer coverage of same into the work that is planned.
4.  Victoria said this effort would be in concert with Sagrado Corazon and would result in a large (100+) group

5.  Joby-Lynn suggested using this group in community gardens

6.  Arthur suggested total neighborhood alley clean up.

7.  Scott suggested that we should just be there to promote and support their event.  Sarah Gleason is a good contact with this group and Scott would like this to continue to be a part of this valuable outreach to our neighborhood.

B.  Blaisdell Community Garden Update

1.  Re:  3916 property temporary lease for community garden.  Further research has been done to determine what a city/neighborhood lease would mean.  
a.  Different models of ownership have are currently being investigated

1)  Land bank management.  Contracts are being reviewed to see if owning the land and giving it to a land bank to manage as opposed to KFNA actually managing the land would be viable.  Non-profit management would relieve the administrative short-term burdens while maintaining the property for use in the long term.  Chris Sur is reviewing the documents and the possibility of this type of agreement.

2.  This will be continued to investigated to see where we will head.  Issues have been discovered regarding responsibility for items on the lot (large trees and their maintenance and/or removal).
C.  Soundwall Graffiti Prevention Project – Two pieces to the grant that were accepted.  
1.  Grant must be finished by Dec. 31, 2011.  

2.  Artists submissions will go to a selection committee and an independent contract will be written for $500 for a design – 
a.  MNDOT approval needed of design

b.  Should be a “conflict of interest” approval check on the artist

1)   this is to ensure that the individuals who are awarded the grant are not related to anyone within the committee or if they are that the process is above reproach.

3.  Community painting process ($1,500) will result after to finish project

4.  Sarah asked for input as to how we will address the accrual of a particular artist and then overview of design.  We (KFNA) should do final approval of design.  (Approval should be oversight of appropriateness and respectfulness of design – NOT aesthetic approval).  

5.  Discussion ensued as to what type of restrictions, if any, should be placed upon the artist when designing this project.

6.  A motion was made by Marshall that allows Sarah to move forward with a contract – seconded by Chris.  Passed with approval with abstentions by Jon and Pam.
7.  Second part of item regards the watering plants/orchard to be planted along the soundwall.  City has embraced the opportunity to work on this problem with free standing meters available.  There is a grant to acquire irrigation that will need to be addressed.  The city would like to see KFNA develop a plan to landscape this area.  Sarah asked for permission to continue to pursue discovery on this process.  Currently involves acquiring bids from landscapers.  The city would pay half the cost of laying lines to allow for the installation of the meter.  

D.  E-Democracy – Marshall notified us of this website.   It is a community forum website run by neighborhoods.  Marshall would like to propose that KFNA use this website to promote ourselves.  
1.  Would need moderators- would like to solicit neighborhood for interest

2.  Would like to see KFNA start posting as a means to get out our message.

3.  Each neighborhood has its own forum to join – self moderated, Kingfield, not KFNA

E.  Plastic Recycling Community Initiated Grant – partnership with East Side Coop to collect plastics that recycling will not collect.  Sarah would like approval of this concept with a budget of approx. $1,000.
1.  Chris made a motion to approve this motion and Jon approved it.  Scott also made motion – Rachel seconded – passed unanimously.
a.  Pam brought up a question of how that money was apportioned, and it was pointed out a breakdown was available.

b.  Joby Lynn helped explain how the community initiated grant would allow to expand this project.  

2.  Chemical free block proposal – a separate idea to test within a specific neighborhood. – the second part of this proposal needs more work.  Scott proposed and Chris seconded that we will get more info. An e-vote will occur on this issue in August.
F.  NNO Ice Cream – a list was distributed of possible ice cream flavors for National Night Out.  Sebastian Joe’s will need a recommendation.  Joby Lynn, Rachel and Arthur will work with Sarah to narrow down the flavors to promote to Sebastian Joe’s.
G.  CURA research grant-submitted on behalf of Building Bridges, KFNA named as partner organization – grant for research assistant – we would not be supervising this person.  No action needed.
IV.
KFNA Volunteer Outreach Needed:

A.  Summer festival volunteers – July 21st.  Both Sarah’s are out of town.  Needs KFNA representation at the festival.  
1.  Scott, Marshall, Chris will let Sarah know, Rachel and Arthur, Jon, Victoria could help on set-up or clean up.

B.  MLK Park Legacy Advisory Council – meeting July 14.  Tamara will attend meeting tomorrow night.  An advisory council has been created without membership of KFNA. How can we incorporate the neighborhood interests and the Legacy committee?  As the neighborhood in which the park is situated, we should have representation in this process.    Ultimately the MPRB makes the final decisions on park development.
1.  Scott would like to encourage participation in this council.

C.  National Night Out – Tuesday, August 2nd.  Sarah will notify everyone of plan of action to accommodate dispensing of ice cream.  Cleaning supplies necessary and bicycles with trailers needed (or alternative method of transport).
D.  Farmers’ Market – We need volunteers to staff the Kingfield table.  Think about when you or a member of your committee could be available to staff our table. 
V.
OLD BUSINESS
A.  KFNA Board Declarations of Conflict of Interest and paperwork – Sarah handed out paperwork that needs updating, please return a.s.a.p.
B.  Event Committee Update – Randy is the representative on this group and first meeting will be held within the next week.
C.  Bylaw Working Group Update – no meeting set yet.  Pam will let everyone know when this will occur.
D.  Review of Nicollet Square Community Benefits Agreement:  liaison confirmation and/or language clarification – Can Jon Barber continue to serve based on the language?  There seemed to be no reason to not allow Jon to continue - Alternate needed, Tamara will represent.
E.  KFNA Committees:  Confirming Committees, discussing needs – Board list of stated committee interests.  Please confirm with Sarah what committee on which you want to serve.  Scott will stay on Youth and Schools.
F.  Discussion of Board Workshop Mission and Values Statements and Next Steps

Motion to adjourn was made by Arthur and seconded by Scott.  Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Brook Lemm-Tabor
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